
 
 
 
 
 
The Weekly Newsletter of Sydney Boys High School  Vol 23  No 24  12 August 2022 

From the Principal 
Valè Robert ‘Bob’ Outterside AO 

The school community was saddened this week 
to hear of the passing of Bob Outterside, former 
Principal of Sydney High from 1977-91. Bob 
commenced his days in the school as a 
Mathematics teacher spanning 1958-60, during 
which he also played rugby at a club, State and 
national level, earning two test caps playing for 
Australia in 1959.  
 
On returning as Principal of the school in 1977, 
Bob brought a wealth of experience as an 
educational leader and sportsman to strengthen 
High’s scholar-sportsman ethos. His services to 
education and the community led to him being 
appointed an Officer of the Order of Australia in 
1990. 
 
A number of current staff worked with Bob in his 
days as Principal and he is always spoken of 
fondly. His legacy as a highly respected 
educator and leader is well known across the 
school and will continue to be felt in the years to 
come. 
 
While leading the school, Bob drove the 
concept of the Sydney High School Foundation, 
established in his time as Principal. To this day, 
his name continues to be heard on a regular 
basis across the community, with our 
Abbotsford boatsheds - the Outterside Centre - 
named in honour of him. 
 

In order for the school to celebrate Bob’s 
incredible life and contributions to the High 
community, we will be holding a 
commemoration service in The Great Hall later 
this term. Details will be provided in due course.  
 
High Talent 
In sporting news, the final fixture of the NSW 
Schools’ Fencing League - Foil Team 
Premiership was held last weekend. Our U19 
Foil Team of Dean Johnsun (10F), Alvin Liu 
(12S), Jayden Chu (11M), Daniel Low (12T), 
Henry, Lin (10S) and James Pullinger (10T) 
were undefeated in their matches and won the 
gold in their age category. Our U14 Foil Team 
of Benjamin Pham (8R), Lyndon Chow (8E), 
Pranav Gupta (9M), Raphael Xiao (8S) and 
George Mermelas (8F) finished with silver. Well 
done to all the boys on a fantastic achievement!  
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Community Services BBQ 
On Monday this week the Community Services 
Committee organised their first BBQ since Covid began, 
with the smell of cooked sausages wafting across the 
school grounds and enticing a long line of eager boys to 
queue for a taste. The team’s effort raised $1,690 for 
Headspace, while promoting the importance of mental 
health services to the boys. Well done to the CSC on your 
efforts for such an important cause! 
 

 
Prefects Elect 2023 
In other news, this week we saw a number of Year 11 
students proudly sporting their new prefect ties. 
Congratulations to our Prefect Interns of: Austin Ah-Koon, 
Sumanth Bodidi, Octavio Carbajal Zapata, Samuel Choi, 
Abrar Chowdhury, Liam Fiene, Harrison Francis, Edward 
Ly, James Matthews, Mohammad Medlej, Subhan 
Mustafa, Hikun Nguyen, William Nguyen, Isaia Park, 
Benjamin Pirom, Rachit Saini, Aditya Sharma, Jason 
Sung, Allan Tan, Moshi Tao, James Wachsmann, Tony 
Wang, Ryan Woo, Jaden Yi, Samuel Yun and Tommy 
Zhang, who will be led by the 2023 leadership team of 
Sean Lim (School Captain), Matthew Lam (Vice Captain) 
and Landrie Zuo (Senior Prefect). We look forward to 
seeing you thrive as outstanding role models, inspiring 
students of all ages in the year ahead. 
 
This weekend the Prefect Interns will be leading the way 
in cheering our sporting teams on for the final round of the 
GPS winter season against Grammar. It would be 
fantastic to see as many boys as possible there to support 
the 1st and 2nd teams as they look to wind up the winter 
competition (and in many cases their school sporting 
careers) on a high.     
Jamie Kay 
Relieving Principal 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
AUGUST SALE 
30% OFF 
Cricket Academy Polo 
Limited Stock 
Get in NOW to save on your training top 
Normally $55 NOW $38.50 until 31 August 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 8 Camp 7 September – 9 September 2022 
Registration is DUE for the Year 8 Camp at the Sydney 
Academy of Sport in Narrabeen. 
 
During registration you need to provide: 
• Emergency contact details 
• Medical information 
• Allergies 
• Dietary requirements 
 
Registration MUST be completed by Monday 15 August 
2022. Late registrations will incur an administration fee. 
 
Scan the QR code below or go to: 
 
https://officeofsport.ungerboeck.com/prod/emc00/registe
r.aspx?eid=WUdCcGhmeW1jcmtRcWVKYzFOYSszQT0
90 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kerryn Ibbott 
Coordinator Outdoor Education 
ibbottk@sbhs.nsw.edu.au

https://officeofsport.ungerboeck.com/prod/emc00/register.aspx?eid=WUdCcGhmeW1jcmtRcWVKYzFOYSszQT090
https://officeofsport.ungerboeck.com/prod/emc00/register.aspx?eid=WUdCcGhmeW1jcmtRcWVKYzFOYSszQT090
https://officeofsport.ungerboeck.com/prod/emc00/register.aspx?eid=WUdCcGhmeW1jcmtRcWVKYzFOYSszQT090
mailto:ibbottk@sbhs.nsw.edu.au


 
PREFECTS - ELECT 2023 

The election for the Prefects of 2023 took place last week 
and the results finalised on Friday 5 August. 
Congratulations to the successful candidates, I am sure it 
will be a great year. The team will be led by Sean Lim 
(Captain), Matthew Lam (Vice Captain) and Landrie Zuo 
(Senior Prefect). 
 
AH-KOON Austin 
BODIDI Sumanth 
CARBAJAL ZAPATA Octavio 
CHOI Samuel 
CHOWDHURY Abrar 
FIENE Liam 
FRANCIS Harrison 
LAM Matthew 
LIM Sean 
LY Edward 
MATTHEWS James 
 
 

 
 

 
 
MEDLEJ Mohammad 
MUSTAFA Subhan 
NGUYEN Hikun 
NGUYEN William 
PARK Isaia 
PIROM Benjamin 
SAINI Rachit 
SHARMA Aditya 
SUNG Jason 
TAN Allan 
TAO Moshi 
WACHSMANN James 
WANG Tony 
WOO Ryan 
YI Jaden 
YUN Samuel 
ZHANG Tommy 
ZUO Landrie 
Madeleine Rigby 
MIC Prefects

Leadership team (L-R) Landrie Zuo (Senior Prefect), 
Matthew Lam (Vice Captain), Sean Lim (Captain) 



 
Your Son's Life Membership with the Old Boys Union  

Dear Year 12 Parents,  
  
Congratulations on your son completing his journey at Sydney Boys High School. 
  
We hope that you will now help him join the Sydney High School Old Boys Union under 
the Student Life Membership Scheme. 
  
By joining before he leaves school, he can secure lifetime membership at a reduced 
fee. I also joined my son up in 2019 and hope you can as well, as being part of the Old 
Boys Union has been a great help during my life and career. 
  
Life Membership will provide your son a lifetime of academic, professional, business, 
social and sporting connections with his old school, his classmates, the other 7,000 old 
boys in the OBU data base and the alumni of the other GPS schools. 
  
It will provide outstanding networking opportunities in one of the most successful, 
distinguished and the oldest alumni groups in Australia. 
  
Life Membership will also open access to the Old Boys Union’s Mentorship Program 
where a network of young High Old Boys provides one-on-one academic and career 
advice to students going through university. The Union is also in the process of 
establishing a job board where students can find jobs during and after University. 
  
Another group, of over 100 more senior Old Boys with experience in many areas of 
business and the professions, are also available to provide one-on-one mentoring to 
students finishing university and in the early years of their careers. 
 Life Membership will be a wonderful memento of your son’s time at High and one of the 
most valuable gifts you can give him as he starts the next stage of his life, now more 
than ever during these challenging times of COVID19. 



  
If you would like your son to join the OBU and be presented with his Life Membership 
Certificate and Badge during a special ceremony with named seating, at the Old Boys 
presentation at the Year 12 Farewell Assembly in September, please pay the 
discounted fee of $450. If you have already paid in instalments then only the additional 
amount is needed. If you are not sure please email membership@shsobu.org.au 
  
* on-line at the Old Boys web site   
If above, Please register under your son's name so his membership is under his name 
and NOT yours. 
  
* by scanning and emailing this online form to membership@shsobu.org.au   
 

• By scanning the code 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you have any queries, please contact me on 0411 452 856 or at 
membership@shsobu.org.au 
  
Kind regards, 
  
Paul Harapin (SHS ’83) 
President  
Sydney High Old Boys Union 
  

 

mailto:membership@shsobu.org.au?subject=Life%20Membership%20Query&body=
https://www.shsobu.org.au/admin-portal/email-engine/link/---identification_uri---/1/JkByCSOGDQo8wv3PsRlPlg1mvwX15gg7A---slash---HtCRHBEk9---plus---kRCa---slash---EV---slash---JhIasQRYEB3Fv0MkZIGQImE4hV015bic7p22EDotcJ137---slash---ohtKOC---slash---PoyNIv---slash---HXMZ6z0dF4CFElz5
https://www.shsobu.org.au/admin-portal/email-engine/link/---identification_uri---/2/Ymc5oHEAw8cXRBdqPI7Onw8bfX9uguyhimvCt54C---plus---vOF0KxXPnNhKD7ydgAHyoY19PfMK17WlRlIB---plus---UDBhe4NsfUxOMPDzvaiTIvokzGpEEvuELjVK8FFJQt7UM5IC4bf6VcX4puoKtdgG6UX9INcD---slash---tR6WuSU---plus---TTtCcVJh4---plus---48---equals---
mailto:membership@shsobu.org.au


 
 
 

 
CAREERS LEARNING @ SBHS 

The first two weeks of term has seen two new additions to the speakers’ program on Mondays, representing 
Macquarie University Scholarships and an SBHS old boy who has traded round the world after studying 

Actuarial studies. We had over 50 year 12’s present.  
 

As well as reinforcing the changing world of work where EQ, skills and mindset are the driving factors in what 
employers are looking for I was interested to see current research showing current and future work success is 

strongly influenced by developing skills in the following  
 

Problem solving 
Agility of the mind 

Creativity 
Empathising 

 
PACE - (The Next Rules or Work 2021 G Bolles)  

 
All Year 12’s have been offered interviews and most have taken this opportunity. Year 10 subject selections 
information is next with a parent meeting in Wk7- see school calendar. We will lead the students through so they 
make the choices that are best for them. 
 

For all Careers Info Yr11/12 Students can see their dedicated Canvas Careers Page which is updated 
with everything they need to know. Especially important is that they read the notifications and 

familiarise themselves with the home page 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Matt Cotton 
Year 12 Advisor 



Students from Sydney Girls and Sydney Boys 
are eligible to enter one drawing or painting 
for consideration in the Judy Cassab Art Prize.

The winner will be announced at the
Illuminate Festival opening night on 29 August

at the Governors Centre.
One prize of two thousand dollars will be 

awarded to the successful entrant.

ENTER by 15 August here https://sbhs.co/jc22 

Conditions:
Only one artwork per entrant

Size should not exceed one metre square
No HSC artworks

The shortlist process and judging is final.
Works must be collected on Friday 2 September 

from the Governors Centre.

L



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Music Performance Program 
It is never too late to join a music ensemble(s) and/or 
learn a new instrument. If you would like more information 
or have any questions, please do not hesitate to speak 
with the Music Department. 
 
Music Storage Room 
A reminder to all students in the Music Performance 
Program: 
 
*The music storage room is ONLY for instrument(s). 
 
*Please do NOT block the pathway inside when leaving 
instrument(s) in the Music Storage Room.  
 
*Please make sure to place your instrument(s) neatly in 
the appropriate instrumental bay(s).  
 
*Please ensure students have a clear name tag with their 
name/year on their instrument case.  
 
*Students and parents are reminded that SBHS does not 
provide instrument insurance or cover. The Music 
Department will not take responsibility for loss or damage 
whether on or off the school property.  
 
*Non-music instrumental items/accessories will be 
removed without any warning. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT – Covid Requirements 
*Students who do not feel well should NOT be at school 
and therefore should not be attending ensemble 
rehearsals and/or private instrumental lessons. 
 
*Students will need to bring their own 
instrument(s)/equipment/accessories (e.g. guitar 
picks/drum sticks/guitar leads etc.) - items will NOT be 
loaned and/or supplied by the Music Department. 

Sydney Symphony Orchestra Young Musicians 
Workshop 
The annual Sydney Symphony Orchestra (SSO) Young 
Musicians Workshop is back and will now be held at the 
Santa Sabina College (Strathfield). It is a weekend of 
inspiring orchestral activities and performance with some 
of the world-class musicians of the SSO. The workshop 
also accepts NSW Creative Kids vouchers. For more 
information, please visit: 
https://www.sydneysymphony.com/learning/young-
musicians/young-musicians-workshop  
 
Parent/Guardian/Student Communication 
Parents and Guardians: Please download SZapp from 
the Apple App Store or Google Play and subscribe to 
‘MUSIC.’ Installation guide can be found in the school’s 
High Notes.  
 
Students will be notified of any music news and 
notifications via the Music Performance Program 
CANVAS page, school’s daily notices and High Notes. 
Students are responsible to read and keep updated of any 
Music Performance Program related events/material on a 
regular basis. 

https://www.sydneysymphony.com/learning/young-musicians/young-musicians-workshop
https://www.sydneysymphony.com/learning/young-musicians/young-musicians-workshop


2022 Music Ensemble Schedule 

 
2022 Term 3 Music Events Calendar 

WEEK DATE EVENT MUSIC STUDENTS 
INVOLVED 

Week 4C Monday 8 - Tuesday 9 
August 

Trial HSC Music 1, 2 & Extension Practical 
Exam, Great Hall & Room 101 

HSC Music 1, 2 & Extension 
students 

Week 4C Wednesday 10 August Trial HSC Music 1 Aural Skills Paper, 
12.00pm – 2.00pm Room 201 

HSC Music 1 students 

Week 4C Friday 12 August Trial HSC Music 2 Aural & Musicology 
Paper, 12.30pm – 2.30pm Room 201 

HSC Music 2 students 

Week 7C Monday 29 Aug – 
Thursday 1 Sept 

Illuminate, Governors Centre (Times TBC) HSC Music 1, 2 & Extension 
Students 

Week 8A Thursday 8 September SBHS Open Day, 9.00am – 12.30pm Senior Strings 
Jazz Ensemble 

Week 8A – 
9B 

Monday 5 – Friday 16 
September 

HSC Music 1, 2 & Extension Practical 
Exam, Great Hall, Room 101 Times TBC 

HSC Music 1, 2 & Extension 
Students 

Week 10C Monday 19 September Year 12 Farewell Assembly, 1.30pm Year 12 Piano Students 
Senior Strings Ensemble 

Music Events are continually added and/or are subject to change

MONDAY 
(Before School) 

TUESDAY 
(Before School) 

WEDNESDAY 
(Before School) 

THURSDAY 
(Before School) 

FRIDAY 
(Before School) 

Intermediate Concert 
Band 

7.45am – 8.45am 
Governors Centre 

Senior Concert 
Band & Symphony 

Orchestra 
7.45am – 8.45am 
Governors Centre 

Junior Stage Band 
7.45am – 8.45am 

Room 101 

Intermediate Stage 
Band 

7.45am – 8.45am 
Room 101 

Senior Strings 
Ensemble 

7.45am – 8.45am 
Room 101 

Guitar Ensemble 
7.45am – 8.45am 

Room 201 

 Senior Stage Band 
7.45am – 8.45am 

Room 201 

Philharmonic 
Orchestra 

7.45am – 8.45am 
Room 201 

Chamber Choir 
8.00am – 9.00am 

Room 201 

   Junior Strings 
Ensemble 

7.45am – 8.45am 
Room 203 

Terms 1 & 2 only 

Marching Band 
8.00am – 9.00am 
MPW/ Room 102 
Terms 1 & 4 only 

(After School) (Before School) (Before School) (Before School) (Before School) 
Guitar Ensemble 
3.20m – 4.20pm 

Room 201 

Percussion 
Ensemble 

3.45pm – 4.45pm 
Room 201 

  Jazz Ensemble 
3.30pm – 4.30pm 

Room 201 

 Marching Band 
3.30pm – 4.30pm 
Great Hall/ Room 

102 
Terms 1 & 4 only 

   



 
Regional Athletics Championship 
The Sydney East Regional Athletics Carnival went ahead 

on Tuesday 2nd and 
Wednesday 3rd August 
for the first time since 
2019. Forty-six students 
from all years of Sydney 
Boys High participated 
across both days. With 
no GPS season last year 
and the covid season of 
2020, our boys were 
keen to compete, and it 

was great to see them getting involved. A lack of 
experience cost a few boys the opportunity to make it 
through to State, however, these situations are great 
learning opportunities. I was on timekeeping and judging 
over both days and was proud of the effort the boys put 
in, with training and experience there will be big 
improvements in the upcoming GPS Athletics season 
which commences next week (see schedule below). 

A big congratulations to Dylan 
Dutt of year 9 who is the u15 boys 
regional age Champion. Below is 
the list of students who have 
successfully made it through to 
state CHS which will be held at 
SOPAC on 7-9 September. 
 
Alex Ruhfus:  u13 100m 
Aiden McManus:  1500m 
Lachlan Leung:  LJ, 4x100m 
Nicholas Fung:  LJ, 4x100m, Triple Jump 
Athithan Mayuran:  4x100m 
Ethan Li:  4x100m 
Dylan Dutt:  400m, 100H 
Jayden Ho:  100H 
Max Russell:  1500m, 3000m 
Caden Ma:  110H 
Ren-Shyan  Balance: 3000m 
 

 

GPS Athletics Season 2022 
Date Day  Time Session Location 

15-Aug Monday 7-9am High Jump Training Gymnasium 
15-Aug Monday 3:15-5pm  All Year Groups Conditioning MPW 
16-Aug Tuesday 7:30-8:45am High Jump Training Gymnasium 
17-Aug Wednesday 1-3pm Senior Athletes  MPW 
17-Aug Wednesday 3:15-5pm Years 8 & 9   MPW 
18-Aug Thursday 1-3pm Juniors Athletes  MPW 
18-Aug Thursday 3:15-5pm Senior Athletes  MPW 
19-Aug Friday 7-9am Year 7 Athletes  Gymnasium 
20-Aug Saturday  3-7:30pm Invitational Meet #1  SOPAC 

          
22-Aug Monday 7-9am High Jump Training Gymnasium 
22-Aug Monday 3:15-5pm  All Year Groups Conditioning MPW 
23-Aug Tuesday 7:30-8:45am High Jump Training Gymnasium 
24-Aug Wednesday 1-3pm Senior Athletes  MPW 
24-Aug Wednesday 3:15-5pm Years 8 & 9   ES Marks  
25-Aug Thursday 1-3pm Juniors Athletes  MPW 
25-Aug Thursday 3:15-5pm Senior Athletes  ES Marks  
26-Aug Friday 7-9am Year 7 Athletes  Gymnasium 
27-Sep Saturday  8am-3pm Invitational Meet #2  ES Marks  

          
29-Aug Monday 7-9am High Jump Training Gymnasium 
29-Aug Monday 3:15-5pm  All Year Groups Conditioning MPW 
30-Aug Tuesday 7:30-8:45am High Jump Training Gymnasium 
31-Aug Wednesday 1-3pm Senior Athletes  MPW 
31-Aug Wednesday 3:15-5pm Years 8 & 9   ES Marks  
1-Sep Thursday 1-3pm Juniors Athletes  MPW 



 
1-Sep Thursday 3:15-5pm Senior Athletes  ES Marks  
2-Sep Friday 7-9am Year 7 Athletes  Gymnasium 
3-Sep Saturday  8am-3pm Invitational Meet #3  ES Marks  

          
5-Sep Monday 7-9am High Jump Training Gymnasium 
5-Sep Monday 3:15-5pm  All Year Groups Conditioning MPW 
6-Sep Tuesday 7:30-8:45am High Jump Training Gymnasium 
7-Sep Wednesday 1-3pm Senior Athletes  ES Marks  
7-Sep Wednesday 3:15-5pm Years 8 & 9   ES Marks  
8-Sep Thursday 1-3pm Juniors Athletes  ES Marks  
8-Sep Thursday 3:15-5pm Senior Athletes  ES Marks  
9-Sep Friday 7-9am Year 7 Athletes  Gymnasium 

10-Sep Saturday  8am-3pm Invitational Meet #4  ES Marks  
          

12-Sep Monday 7-9am High Jump Training Gymnasium 
12-Sep Monday 3:15-5pm  All Year Groups Conditioning MPW 
13-Sep Tuesday 7:30-8:45am High Jump Training Gymnasium 
14-Sep Wednesday 1-3pm Senior Athletes  ES Marks 
14-Sep Wednesday 3:15-5pm Years 8 & 9   ES Marks 
15-Sep Thursday 1-3pm Juniors Athletes  ES Marks 
15-Sep Thursday 3:15-5pm Senior Athletes  ES Marks 
16-Sep Friday 7-9am Year 7 Athletes  Gymnasium 
17-Sep Saturday  7am-3:30pm All Athletes  SOPAC 

 
A more detailed schedule can be found on CANVAS – Sport – Modules – Athletics 
Kurt Rich 
MIC Athletics 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Tennis Training Commences for Non-GPS Athletes 
For any non-GPS Athletes there will be training starting week 5 for Opens teams only. Boys 
who are in GPS Athletics do not have to attend any Tennis sessions. There will not be any 
selections until week 9 of this term.  
 
Schedule 

Term 3 Week 5 -8 

Group  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday 

1st-3rd School 7 - 8:45am   School 1-3pm  School 7-9am 

4-8th     Moore Park 1-3pm     
Kurt Rich 
MIC Tennis 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SBHS FOOTBALL RECAP – GPS ROUND 5 vs 
Newington 

 
Saturday 6 August 

 
Last weekend was the penultimate round of the GPS 
competition against Newington College. Next week will be 
the final round against Sydney Grammar. 
 
Both 6th grade and 13A’s have kept their GPS undefeated 
winning streaks alive going into the final round of the GPS 
competition with the Dolan Cup still undecided. Other 
wins included 8ths, 16E’s, 14D’s and 14F’s. 
 
Individual highlights included Yuhai Wang (7M) 
continuing his fantastic season with another hat-trick in 
13A’s, Annirudh Chhabra (10R) netting a hat-trick for 
16E’s and some man of the match performances from 
Edward Song (11E) in 6ths and Raghav Roy (12E) in 
8ths. 
 
The SBHS Football Dinner is returning in 2022 after a 
short hiatus. Please see the form in High Notes and online 
via Canvas Sport Announcements. 
Mr S Higgins 
MIC Football  

 
 
 
 

 
Football  

Team Opponent Result Score 

1st Newington L 0-7 
2nd Newington L 0-6 
3rd Newington D 0-0 

4th Newington L 0-3 

5th Newington L 0-7 

6th Newington W 1-0 

7th Newington D 1-1 

8th Newington W 1-0 

16A Newington L 0-1 
16B Newington L 0-4 
16C Newington L 0-6 

16D Newington D 1-1 

16E Newington W 4-2 

16F Trinity L 0-3 

15A Newington L 0-1 
15B Newington L 0-1 
15C Newington L 0-2 
15D Newington L 0-2 
15E Newington L 0-2 
15F Newington D 0-0 
14A Newington L 1-3 
14B Newington L 1-2 
14C Newington L 0-5 
14D Newington W 2-1 
14E Newington L 0-6 
14F Newington W 2-1 
13A Newington W 3-1 
13B Newington L 0-3 
13C Newington L 1-3 
13D Newington L 0-4 
13E Newington L 1-9 



Sydney Boys High School Football Dinner 2022 

After a brief hiatus, the SBHS Football Dinner is back for 2022. All coaches, players and parents are warmly 
invited to celebrate the 2022 football season. The Football Dinner is an opportunity for all players, parents and 
coaches to acknowledge the season and meet other friendly faces in the HIGH Football Community. The night 

will involve a talk from the MIC of Football and each coach will present their teams with awards for Most 
Valuable Player and Most Improved Player. 

When: Saturday, 27 August 2022 
Time: 6:00pm – 8:30pm 
Where: The Great Hall, Sydney Boys High School 

Cost: Adults $45 per person, Students/Children u/12 $25 per 
person. 

RSVP: Wednesday 24 August, 2022 
Dress: All students must wear full school uniform 

All money raised from the dinner will be used towards the SBHS Football program. Your support of the 
program is greatly appreciated. 

PLEASE RETURN THIS FORM TO THE FRONT OFFICE ONCE PAYMENT IS MADE

Sydney Boys High School Football Dinner 2022 

STUDENT NAME: _______________________________________________________      ROLL CLASS: _________  
Type of payment:   Cash/Cheque   Credit card (in person)  POP (online) pay.sbhs.net.au     

Please note:  credit cards cannot be accepted over the phone 

Number of Tickets (under 12yo): ______ @ $25 per ticket Number of Tickets: ______ @ $45 per ticket 

Total Amount Paid: $ __________________ 

Contact Phone: ____________________ 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Please complete the following to assist with table allocation:       

Student Name/s:______________________________________       
Number of Adults:__________   Number of Students:_________  
Do you have any dietary requirements?____________________ 

Team/s ___________e.g. 15F  
Number of Under 12s: _________   
Number of alternative meals required ________ 



Sydney Boys High School RUGBY Dinner 2022 
 
STUDENT NAME: _______________________________________________________      ROLL CLASS: _________   
 

Type of payment:   Cash/Cheque   Credit card (in person)  POP (online) pay.sbhs.net.au     
 Please note:  credit cards cannot be accepted over the phone   
   

Number of Tickets: ______ @ $45 per ticket Number of Tickets (under 12yo): ______ @ $30 per ticket 

Total Amount Paid: $ __________________ 
 
 

Contact Phone: ____________________ 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Please complete the following to assist with table allocation:       
 
Student Name/s:______________________________________        Team/s ___________e.g. 15F  
Number of Adults:__________   Number of Students:_________   Number of Under 12s: _________   
Do you have any dietary requirements?____________________ Number of alternative meals required ________ 

 Sydney Boys High School 
Annual Rugby Dinner 2022 

 

 
 

 Help celebrate another great year of High Rugby  
 
 
 

WHEN? Friday 26th August 2022.  6.00 pm  
  

WHERE? Great Hall, Sydney Boys High School. 
  

WHO? All players, parents, coaches, friends and supporters. Players to wear 
school uniform. Adults smart casual please.  

  
WHY? To acknowledge the commitment and achievements of all our players, 

the parents and coaches who have worked so hard all year for our boys, 
and because friendships made through High Rugby last a lifetime. 

  
COST? $45 per person and $30 for U12’s. Any profit is put directly back in to 

SBHS Rugby. Payable to the school office by Monday 22nd August 2022 
Maximum seating 180. Soft drinks and mineral water provided. 

 
 
 

PLEASE RETURN THIS FORM TO THE FRONT OFFICE ONCE PAYMENT IS MADE 



 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Volleyball Results SHS vs NC/TKS Saturday 6 August (Term 3 Week 3) 2022 
All matches vs NC @ SBHS, except 13A, 13B & 15C vs TKS @ TKS. 14A vs 14B scrimmage @ SBHS. 
 
All teams had a 3-0 Win, except 13B a 1-2 Loss vs TKS 13A; 13A a 0-2 Loss vs TKS 14A. 
1st: 25-11; 25-19; 25-11. 3-0 Win. 2nd: 25-10; 25-17; 25-18. 3-0 Win. 
3rd: 25-15; 25-14; 25-21. 3-0 Win. 16A: 25-11; 25-19; 25-13. 3-0 Win.  
16B: 25-20; 25-13; 25-10. 3-0 Win. 15A: 25-9; 25-13; 25-12. 3-0 Win. 
15B: 25-11; 25-12. 25-18. 3-0 Win. 15C: 25-19; 25-23; 16-11. 3-0 Win. 
14A: 25-15; 25-19 25-13. 3-0 Win. 14B: 15-25; 19-25 13-25. 0-3 Loss.   
13A: 19-25; 20-25; 15-16. 0-2 Loss. 13B: 15-25; 25-9; 16-25. 1-2 Loss. 
 
Statistics for the 1st and 2nd Grade teams are shown in the table below: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mr Coan 
Coach 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Area (/3) 
A score of 3 means the hit was a 
kill or the pass was perfect 

First Grade 
 

Second Grade 
 

Serving  Anthony Huang 2.25(4) 
Dimi Logothetis 1.75(4) 

Roy Chai -2.33(18) 
Ossie Xie- 2.0(14) 

Serve Reception  
 

Edward Ly- 3.0(3) 
Eric Lin- 2.37 (11) 

Sean LIM 2.33 (6) 
Adison CHEN - 2.67 (3) 

Freeball Passing  Ossie Xie -2.75 (4) 
Anthony Huang 2.67(3) 

Adison Chen -2.6(5) 
Sean Lim – 2.55(7) 

Outside and Opposite Hitting  Owen Seong 3.0(5) 
Ossie Xie 2.25(8) 

Adison Chen 3.0(6) 
Dev Punjabi 2.5(8) 

Middle Hitting Karan Dahiya 2.8(5) 
John Liu 2.25(8) 

Jack Ding     3.0(6) 
Arnav Gupta 2.0(2) 

Setting 
Owen SEONG – 2.61 (54) 

Nelson LEE - 2.45 (11) 
Arnav GUPTA - 2.25 (16) 



 
 
 
SBHS Fencing Report 
 
 
 

For full results, please visit: 
https://sbhsfencing.com/2022-results/  
 
More photos from the events can be found here: 
https://sbhsfencing.com/2022-photos/ 
 
Saturday 6 August 2022: 
 
NSWSFL Foil Team Premiership – U14 Event: 
On Saturday, all the foil teams participated in the final 
round of the Foil Team Premiership, where the under 14s 
fenced Barker and St Aloysius. The Under 14s team 
consisted of Ben Pham (8R), Lyndon Chow (8E), Pranav 
Gupta (9M), George Mermelas (8F) and Raphael Xiao 
(8S). Our first match was against Aloysius, where we won 
5-4. While we had a decent sized lead at the start, nearing 
the end, Aloysius began catching up until we were neck 
and neck. However, Ben Pham managed to win the last 
bout. After nearly losing, we were feeling less confident 
and realised we had to step up our game against Barker. 
 
After Pranav Gupta lost his first bout against Barker, he 
decided to sub off the rest of the game, as he had been 
underperforming in his past few bouts, due to the fact that 
he had only recently recovered from an injury where he 
had taken a two month break from fencing altogether. 
This proved to be the correct decision as George 
Mermelas would go on to win both his bouts. Along with 
combined team efforts, we were able to win 6-3 against 
Barker. With our past win against St Ignatius, we were 
able to secure second place for the Foil Team 
Premiership. 
 
Thank you to all the hosts, and the schools, Barker, St 
Ignatius, Sydney Grammar and St Aloysius. Thank you to 
our coach, Kevin Chen and Mr Huynh for making this 
whole fencing program possible. And last but not least, 
thank you to all the parents who attended to support us. 
Raphael Xiao (8S) 
 
NSWSFL Foil Team Premiership – U16 Event: 
The U16 squad faced challenging opponents last 
Saturday at Barker College. Our team was comprised of 
Joshua Wang (9E), Steven Zheng (10M), Ethan Low 
(11R), Daniel Kim (9M), Tony Guo (10T), and Andrew 
Wang (10S). Our first match was against St Aloysius 
College. An early string of losses placed us in a terrible 
position of 3-1, and although we put up a valiant effort, we 
lost 4-5. The second match was against Barker College, 
a challenging opponent. Again, the opposing team gained 

many early victories to defeat us 2-7. We came 5th in the 
competition, which was quite disappointing, but we hope 
to do better next year. This competition reminded our 
team of our weaknesses both individually and as a team, 
but also allowed us to gain experience and improve. After 
the competition, we were able to participate in social 
fencing with the other schools and had some friendly 
bouts. Some fencers stayed and were able to acquire 
more knowledge on fencing as well as experience. 
Overall, this event was extremely beneficial to the team 
and vital for our development as fencers. Finally, I would 
like to thank the organisers of this event, as well as the 
coaches, parents and other fencers who supported us. 
Andrew Wang (10S) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://sbhsfencing.com/2022-results/
https://sbhsfencing.com/2022-photos/


 
NSWSFL Foil Team Premiership – U19 Event: 
Saturday was a great day for all of our foil fencers, with 
two out of three teams achieving podium positions in the 
NSW Schools’ Fencing League, hosted at Barker College 
up in Hornsby. Fencing in the U19 team were Alvin Liu 
(12S), Jayden Chu (11M), Daniel Low (12T), Dean 
Johnsun (10F), James Pullinger (10T) and Henry Lin 
(10S). Congratulations to Alvin Liu and Dean Johnsun 
attaining the 3rd and 1st amount of victories respectively. 
The boys trained hard throughout the winter sport season 
to achieve this goal, and all of these training sessions 
would not have been possible without our foil coaches, 
Kevin Chen and Lachlan Blair. All the boys fenced to the 
best of their abilities on Saturday, securing the bouts 
against St. Aloyisius College and Barker College by a 
large margin. Shoutout to our year 12 fencers, for this 
week was their last competition. I commend our Year 12 
fencers, Alvin Liu and Daniel Low, who displayed their 
hard work and dedication throughout their years of 
schooling and fencing, and wish them all the best after 
high school. This was an exceptional day for our fencers 
to end the season on a high. Hopefully many of the boys 
will be training hard in the off-season to return next year 
and take the championship again. 
James Pullinger (10T) 

Mr Dat Huynh 
MIC Fencing 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



Sydney Boys High School Fencing Dinner 2022 

STUDENT NAME: _______________________________________________________    ROLL CLASS: _________  

Type of payment:   Cash/Cheque   Credit card (in person)  POP (online) pay.sbhs.net.au 
Please note:  credit cards cannot be accepted over the phone

Number of Tickets: ______ @ $50 per ticket Number of Tickets (under 12yo): ______ @ $25 per ticket 

Total Amount Paid: $ __________________ 
Contact Phone: ____________________ 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Please complete the following to assist with table allocation:      
Student Name/s:______________________________________      Team/s ___________e.g. 15F  
Number of Adults:__________   Number of Students:_________  Number of Under 12s: _________   
Do you have any dietary requirements?____________________ Number of alternative meals required ________ 

PLEASE RETURN THIS FORM TO THE FRONT OFFICE ONCE PAYMENT IS MADE 



For Men, women and Children

Arakan Martial Art

Power  Focus  Confidence

Arakan Martial Art is a dynamic, street effective style, adapted for the modern world.
Our goal is to empower you to become…

Physically…
Mentally…
Emotionally…
Spiritually…

FREE No Obligation Private Introductory Lesson
1300 13 23 11  www.arakan.com.au



esafety.gov.au

2022Parent and carer webinars

2022 schedule 
eSafety's free webinars provide parents and carers with the knowledge, skills and tools 
to support children to have safe, positive online experiences.

Our live webinars for parents and carers attracted record attendance numbers in 2021. To meet 
the growing demand, our education and training team is expanding the program in 2022 to 
include more dates and topics to support school communities.  

Each month, we will present either a new webinar topic or a video with simple tips to keep 
young people safe online.

2022 Parent and carer education topic schedule

January  
Can’t make it to a webinar? 
You can watch this short video on 
Cyberbullying and online drama. 
(Suitable for parents and carers of young 
people aged 11 to 18 years old).

February 
Webinar: Helping kids thrive online      
(Suitable for parents and carers of young 
people aged 5 to 12 years old). 

8th February – 
Safer Internet Day 2022 #SID22

March 
Webinar: Cyberbullying and online drama        
(Suitable for parents and carers of young 
people aged 11 to 18 years old).

April  
Can’t make it to a webinar? 
You can watch this short video on Online 
sexual harassment and image-based abuse. 
(Suitable for parents and carers of young 
people aged 13 to 18 years old).

May 
Webinar: Parental controls        
(Suitable for parents and carers of young 
people aged 4 to 13 years old).

June 
Webinar: Online gaming             
(Suitable for parents and carers of young 
people aged 13 to 18 years old).

July  
Can’t make it to a webinar? 
You can watch this short video on 
Parental controls.  
(Suitable for parents and carers of young 
people aged 4 to 13 years old).

August
Webinar: Popular apps         
(Suitable for parents and carers of young 
people aged 8 to 13 years old).

September 
Webinar: Online sexual harassment and 
image-based abuse             
(Suitable for parents and carers of young 
people aged 13 to 18 years old). 

National Child Protection Week #NCPW22 

October  
Webinar: Digital technologies and mental 
health   
(Suitable for parents and carers of young 
people aged 10 to 18 years old).

November
Webinar: Guide to the holidays
(Suitable for parents and carers of young 
people aged 8 to 13 years old).           

December            
It's December! You can check out our 
annual Gift Guide here. 

Subscribe to eSafetyNews for dates and registration details or visit esafety.gov.au/parents/webinars.

https://vimeo.com/582320787
https://vimeo.com/595727241
https://vimeo.com/595727241
https://vimeo.com/612389757
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/gift-guide
https://www.esafety.gov.au/about-us/subscribe
http://esafety.gov.au/parents/webinars






Nurturing cholar portsmen ince 1883

556 Cleveland St, Moore Park NSW 2021

Sir Roden Cutler and Lady Cutler Foundation 
Scholarship



EXHIBITION  

14 SEPTEMBER– 

2 OCTOBER, 2022

Entries open 

Thursday 5 May

Entries Close 

Monday 15 August

Youth  
Photographic  
Award &  
Short Film PrizeS
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Conditions of entry  

Photography

• No more than one photography 

entry per student (or group  

of students) currently  

attending school.

• Students’ photographs can be 

processed and manipulated either 

in a dark room or digitally.

• Entries can be in colour or black 

and white.

• All photographs to be submitted 

in a digital format only. No hard 

copies required.

• Digital format photographs must 

be a minimum of 2mb or 300dpi. 

Images outside these sizes will not 

be accepted.

• Photographs entered may be  

used by Council in promoting 

the Youth Photographic Award 

and Short Film Prize and related 

council activities.

Short Film

• Only one film / animation entry 

per student (or group of students) 

currently attending school.

• Films must not exceed 5 minutes 

in length, inclusive of titles, 

credits and school to be shown 

(acknowledging any copyright).

• The film must be made in the last 

18 months and may be produced 

by more than one person.

• Films entered may be used by 

Council in promoting the Youth 

Photographic Award and Short 

Film Prize and related council 

activities.

• Films must be submitted as MP4 

file on DVD, USB or via file sharing 

service (eg. Dropbox, WeTransfer, 

Google Drive). Please note, video 

files must not be emailed directly.

• Films should preferably be made 

available online (eg. uploaded to 

Vimeo or YouTube).

Who can enter?

Any secondary student  

attending school in Woollahra or 

nearby areas or who lives in the 

Woollahra Municipality. 

How and where to enter

• Complete student details 

spreadsheet (to be downloaded 

from woollahra.nsw.gov.au/ypa)

• Make sure photographs and/

or short films are submitted in 

their correct digital format via file 

transfer (eg. Dropbox, WeTransfer, 

Google Drive) or on a USB.

• Enter online  

woollahra.nsw.gov.au/ypa OR 

Submit entries to reception/

Customer Services at  

Woollahra Council,  

536 New South Head Road,  

Double Bay no later than 4pm,  

Monday 15 August.

For more  
information or  
to enter

For students 
Please contact the  

head of your school’s 

Art, Photography or  

Film Department.

For teachers 
Please contact  

Cultural Development on  

9391 7102 or email  

cultural@woollahra.nsw.gov.au

Photography

Junior category  
(Years 7, 8, 9)
First prize: $300 

Highly Commended: $150

Senior category  
(Years 10, 11, 12)
First prize: $300 

Highly Commended: $150

Additional prizes awarded 

across both photographic 

categories.

People’s Choice
Voted by the public: $150

Mayor’s Choice
Awarded by the  

Mayor of Woollahra: $200

Short Film

Open category  
(Years 7–12)
First Prize: $400 

Highly Commended: $200

JUDGED BY

Photography
Photographer Hugh Stewart

Short Film
Photographer and Artist  

Lulu Pinkus

Visit woollahra.nsw.gov.au/ypa or call 9391 7102
AWARDS NIGHT  
14 SEPTEMBER, 2022  

Categories  
& Prizes 



The NAS Future Makers is for ages 
6-16. Structured art workshops  
on-campus and online in school 
holiday periods across the year.
Mini Makers 6-8 years
Art Adventurers 9-12 years 
Young Creatives 13-16 years  

Winter School Holiday 
Workshops 

 
 

4 - 15 July

Art Club: 
After School Weekdays 
and Saturdays
 
Term 3

 18 July - 10 September

15-17 years

National Art School is a registered activity 
provider for the Creative Kids Program.

Parents, guardians and carers can apply 
for a voucher with a value of up to $100 
per calendar year for each student aged 
4.5 to 18 years old enrolled in school.

Scan the QR code or 
head to nas.edu.au  
to book.

National Art School 

Future Makers:  
School Holiday Programs 2022

Photo: Peter Morgan

Spring School Holiday 
Workshops 
26 September - 7 October

Term 4
11 October - 3 December




